
October 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

What a joy it is to be a part of helping people get their own Bible! With the funds from the BEST Conference in Arkansas, we 
were able to get the Thai Whole Bible Project started. We were able to place an order for 8,000 whole Bibles instead of 5,000 
thanks to the generosity of many churches and individuals. Praise The Lord!!

Our 43rd container of Scripture arrived in Bangkok on Wednesday October 23, and we were able to get it cleared and delivered 
to our main distribution center on October 28th. I greatly appreciate the work of Tan Juntasung and a couple of young men 
from International Baptist Church in Hua Hin working to unload this container. This container held 207,904 Thai John and 
Romans along with 1,376 Thai New Testaments. All these John and Romans have already been earmarked for the public-school 
outreaches in December. All of them will be placed into the hands of young people. The back cover of the J&R now has a Gospel 
tract printed in it. Not only will each young person receive a copy of God’s Word, but they will also receive a tract explaining 
salvation included. This will generate many questions and opportunities to explain salvation to these young people. Pray with us 
about this. 

We have enough Scripture in Rogers, AR to load another container. Due to my travel schedule, we are planning to load this 
container in Rogers on Thursday, December 12th. If you are able, we would love to have you come and help us load this 
container. 

Our travels this month started with us still in Maine before heading to Arkansas on the ninth to pick up our newer vehicle. 
Thank you again to those who have helped us with this! From Arkansas we traveled to Indiana and Illinois to be in back-to-back 
Missions Conferences. I was honored to be the keynote speaker for these. We were able to be in Indiana to celebrate our oldest 
granddaughter’s birthday before getting on the road for meetings in Georgia. 

Thank you for your prayers and help for us and BEST Missions!!

Curtis & Amber Hall 


